
 

 

                                                                Technicians Update 

                                                                November 22, 2021 

Brothers and Sisters,  

As a reminder the industry reset took place last year providing a 7.2% increase. The next reset 

analysis will take place in December of 2022 and a reset analysis will occur annually thereafter. New 

rates were provided last year which became effective December 6, 2020. Per paragraph 2 of the 

LOA, since the basic hourly rates/scales from the one-time adjustment exceed the basic hourly rates 

in Appendix A planned for December 5, 2021, these adjusted scales supersede. In other words, the 

new scale that we received last year remains in effect and there will not be an additional 1% increase 

on December 5th of this year.  

In solidarity,  

Vinny Graziano  

Coordinator Technician and Related  

Airline Division  

International Brotherhood of Teamsters. 

 

 

 

   

 


